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INFORMATION FOR BIRTH FAMILIES – THE LETTERBOX

This leaflet describes how Lincolnshire County Council’s Adoption Letterbox works. It is through the Letterbox system that birth families of adopted children can receive regular news from the adoptive families. In many cases, birth families will also be able to send their own letters to the adoptive family to be shared with the child when the adopters feel it is appropriate.

When you have read through this leaflet we hope you will be happy with the way that the letterbox works. If there is anything that you are still unsure about, please discuss this with your social worker.

ABOUT THE LETTERBOX SERVICE
Most birth families are keen to know how their adopted child is progressing whilst growing up within their adoptive family and the Letterbox Service is in place to help provide birth families with some information. Adopters agree in most cases to send an annual newsletter (which can sometimes include photographs) to the Letterbox Administrator. These are then sent out to the birth relatives for whom Letterbox contact has been agreed.

The Letterbox service also gives birth families the opportunity to send their own news to the adoptive parents if this has been previously agreed at the time of the adoption. 

WHO WILL I TALK TO ABOUT THE LETTERBOX SERVICE?

Each child’s situation is individual and will be subject to specific arrangements which will be carefully explained to you by your Social Worker and confirmed in writing in the form of an agreement when the child is placed with their adoptive family.

You may still be finding it hard to come to terms with the care plan that has been agreed for your child and cannot think what you may like to do in the future as regards receiving news of your adopted child. It may help you to talk things through with your Social Worker so that they can perhaps make suggestions as to the type of news that can be passed on via the Letterbox Service. 

WHAT DOES THE LETTERBOX SERVICE MEAN FOR YOU?
The Letterbox service is usually an exchange between the adopters and the birth family, ie adult to adult, so it is important that you think about what you hope to receive, for example a newsletter or photo. 
Also, you must think about what you would like to send to the adoptive family. You can send a newsletter about special family events and what you have been doing throughout the year. Some birth families do find it very difficult and often too emotional to write but still love to receive news. If this is the case, again it can be discussed with your Social Worker and perhaps the option to write in the future can be left open to you, in case you change your mind.

If you have particular ideas about what information you hope to receive from the adopters your views will be considered. However, the letterbox does not usually include Christmas or birthday cards and money or presents can never be sent. In some cases gift vouchers are agreed. Your Social Worker will be able to offer help and advice as to what may be appropriate to expect of your own particular Letterbox arrangement. 
We understand how important it is for you to receive news on a regular basis, telling you all about your child’s development. This is usually done on an annual basis but there are occasions when the contact is more frequent. Some adoptive families do not mind sending photos of the child when they do the annual Letterbox, knowing how much it would mean to you to receive them, but again this does not happen in every case. If photos are agreed you need to be mindful that they are intended only to be viewed by yourself and your immediate family. 
WHAT IF THE LETTERBOX ARRANGEMENTS NEED TO BE CHANGED?

Most Letterbox agreements are in place to run until the child reaches the age of eighteen. When your child reaches eighteen they can make their own decision as to what information they send you or want to receive.

Some children, particularly as they get to their teenage years, may feel very strongly as to what news is and is not passed on about themselves to their birth families. They may want to write to you themselves or be involved in the content of the letters that are sent from the adoptive family. In some cases, children state quite clearly that they have no wish to have any news about themselves passed on in any way to their birth relatives. This will need to be considered and may result in news no longer being sent.

All Letterbox arrangements are voluntary and depend on the goodwill of those concerned to keep them going. 
WHAT DO I WRITE IN MY NEWSLETTER?

This guide has been devised to give you some hints and tips as to what you could include when writing letters. You will probably have some ideas of your own, but the following are some suitable suggestions:

THINGS YOU COULD INCLUDE

· What has happened to you and your family over the last year, such as holidays, days out, family and friends you have visited or who visited you
· Other family information such as births, weddings and how other family members are getting on, what jobs they are doing etc. You may also feel you have to mention if there has been a death in the family
· Your favourite hobbies, interests, food, books, films, television programmes, musical tastes
· Your pets if you have any, what are they

· You can ask questions about or comment on the news you have received from the adopters

If there have been any major changes in your life such as getting married or having a baby, it is important for the adopters to know this. 
THINGS NOT TO INCLUDE

· Your address or telephone number as we are unable to send them on

· Presents or money

· It is best not to say that you are missing the children and wanting them with you as this is not information the adopters will be able to share with the children in case it distresses them

THINGS TO REMEMBER

· Always send only what has been agreed and in good time to be sent on to the family at the agreed exchange time

· If Christmas and/or birthday cards are agreed they need to be sent at the exchange time – there have been problems with cards arriving the day before the birthday or a couple of days before Christmas and not being sent off on time as the Letterbox Administrator is away or it is past the last date for Christmas post

· Always sign your letter and cards in the way that has been agreed 

· Be positive in your letters to the adopters as this will reassure the children you are okay

· Please don’t seal any envelopes – all mail is opened and the contents checked and photocopied, even cards

Each letterbox arrangement has a unique code number and it is helpful for the Letterbox Administrator if this is used. If you don’t know what the code is you can enclose a separate sheet of paper with your details on along with the exchange. 
If you need any advice or help in writing your letter please contact the Letterbox Administrator on 01522 554056. 
THIS LEAFLET CAN, AT YOUR REQUEST, BE MADE AVAILABLE IN LARGER PRINT OR IN A LANGUAGE OTHER THAN ENGLISH

Letterbox Administrator

Adoption Support Team

Lincolnshire Children’s Services

Orchard House

Orchard Street

Lincoln 
LN1 1BA

Tel No 01522 554056
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